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TOWN OF TUFTONBORO  
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

240 MIDDLE ROAD, P.O. BOX 98 
CENTER TUFTONBORO, NH 03816 

Telephone: (603) 569-4539 Fax: (603) 569-4328 
www.tuftonboro.org 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes                                                       Monday September 14, 2020 
9:00 am – Tuftonboro Town House  
 
 

Present: Chairman Lloyd Wood, Selectman Bill Marcussen, Selectman Chip Albee and Administrative Secretary Cathy Pounder 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Wood called the Selectmen’s meeting to order at 9:00 am, he read aloud instructions on how to join the meeting 
remotely. Chairman Wood led the attendees in the Pledge of Allegiance. Selectman Marcussen announced there are still 
technical difficulties with “go to meeting” but calls could still be taken. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
Ms. Schuur read a prepared statement in regards to resuming the separation and recycling of mixed paper at the Transfer 
Station. Selectman Marcussen thanked Ms. Schuur for her input. 
 

MINUTES 
Selectman Marcussen moved to approve the 9/8/2020 minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Albee motion carried 3-0 
Selectman Marcussen moved to approve the 9/11/2020 Work session minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Albee 
motion carried 3-0 
 

APPOINTMENTS 
Steve Wingate, Chairman of the Tuftonboro Conservation Commission, presented the attached proposal from Margaret Mills, 
FB Environmental Associates. The Plan is the Nineteen Mile Brook Data Analysis & Monitoring Plan. Chairman Wingate spoke 
with Dave Ford, Wolfeboro’s Public Works Director, stated that he could fund this project from his budget this year. Selectman 
Marcussen made a motion to sign the proposal for the Nineteen Mile Brook Data Analysis & Monitoring Plan in the amount of 
$4705.00. Selectman Albee seconded the motion. Motion carried 3-0. Chairman Wingate will follow up with Dave Ford from 
Wolfeboro for the contract reimbursement.  
 
Code Officer Jack Parsons updated the Selectmen with the following information: 
84 Building Permits 11 New House Permits  296 Inspections 
Mr. Parsons informed the Selectmen the windows in the Selectmen’s office are being replaced this week. The Electrician will 
be coming today to repair the emergency light in the Town Offices and the 2 receptacles at the Town House.  The painter is 
planning on painting the Town Office this month. He has secured the house on Sodom Road. Selectman Albee requested Mr. 
Parsons forward them his budget projection for next year. 
 
Dennis Guilmette reported the attached Tuftonboro Free Library statistics. Chairman Wood welcomed Mr. Guilmette to their 
meeting and congratulated him for accepting the position of Librarian. Mr. Guilmette announced the Library will be reopening 
Tuesday September 15, 2020. The hours of operation are posted on the building and the Library’s website. Curbside and pick-
up will continue as well. The public meeting room will not be available until further notice. Mr. Guilmette will be forwarding 
the Library’s budget to the Selectmen in the near future. 
 
Seth Kassels from Camp Belknap read the attached prepared statement to the Selectmen addressing the McWhirter, Owens 
and Schrage concerns.  The Selectmen and Seth discussed septic systems, change days and the rifle range. 
 
SIGNATURE FILE: 

Civic Plus – Website Contract – The Selectmen would like to compare the current contract with the last signed 
contract before signing. 
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ACTION ITEMS: 
NHAA2021 Election Ballot – the Selectmen are forwarding this to the assessor Rod Wood. 
The Selectmen reviewed the Pemi River $1.95(heating oil) price and Irving’s $1.65(heating oil) price for the 2020-2021 year. 
Selectman Marcussen made a motion to purchase from Irving for Heating Oil and Diesel. Selectman Albee seconded. Motion 
carried 3-0. 
 
CORRESPONDANCE: 
HealthTrust Virtual Public Hearings – Rate Setting and return of Surplus 
Conservation Commission – Response to Elizabeth Woodworth 
PA-34 – Map & Lot 28-3-4 
Town of Thornton – Notice of Public Hearing- Vertex Towers Assets LLC 
Treatment of 19 Mile Bay for Milfoil – Planned treatment 
Wetlands Permit – 40-01-28 
NHDES – Drought Suggestion – RSA 41:11-d Water Restrictions recommendation 
NHMA News link  
Letter from Marilyn Stacy - Forwarded to Donna Lane 
Letter from Paul Zimmerman - request for 10% budget reduction. 
 
SELECTMEN’S UPDATE: 
Selectman Albee will be interviewing Monday afternoon with Chief Shagoury for the PD Administrative Assistant. Selectman 
Marcussen stated that September 17th is Constitution Day. NH was the 9th State to be ratified. Selectman Marcussen informed 
the Selectmen that Code Officer Jack Parsons drafted the language to add new, repaved and rebuilt driveways permits to the 
ordinances. Mr. Parsons will take to the Planning Board for review so it may be put on the ballot in 2021. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
At approximately, 10:23 pm, Selectman Albee motion to adjourn, seconded by Selectman Marcussen, motion carried 3-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Cathy Pounder, Administrative Secretary 




















